
 

 

05 February 2024 

 

 

 

RE:   Women’s G-League Flexible Pathway  

Approved by Technical, Women’s, and Competition Committee Chairs 

 

 

The Technical, Women’s, and Competition Committee Chairpersons have 

met to address a formal written letter to the GFA Women’s Committee and 

General Secretary for consideration of allowing female players below age 

sixteen (16) to join the 2024 Women’s G-League season. 

 

With the collaboration effort, the Technical Director, Ross Awa, has 

developed a “Flexible Pathway” to enable potential elite female athletes to 

play at the senior football level.  This Flexible Pathway is a process which will 

enable assessments of the said players via the Club key stakeholders and 

the GFA Technical department. 

 

While the Women’s Committee will continue to do their internal analysis and 

discussion regarding the minimum age requirement for the Women’s G-

League, this method is allowed for those who should be placed in higher-

level competition. 

 

The procedures have just been made available and will be made available 

on the GFA Website.  

 

Should you need guidance, please email the Technical Director, Ross Awa, 

at ross.awa@theguamfa.com. 

 

Regards, 

 
Joseph Cepeda 

General Secretary 


